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EXT. VALET STATION - DAY

Two VALETS (early 20’s) in uniforms stand outside, bored.

An unimpressive EARLY 2000’S SEDAN (brand not shown) pulls 
up. The FIRST VALET takes the keys and drives off.

Next, a MERCEDES AMG GT ROADSTER pulls up and the owner gives 
the VALET his keys. The VALET looks at the keys and then the 
car in awe.

HE GETS AN IDEA... MUSIC KICKS IN.

MONTAGE: MUSIC BUILDS, CAMERA PUSHING IN ON:

Valet sits in the car, deferentially touching the steering 
wheel... Keys in his hands... He debates his decision... The 
ignition... Valet debating for one last moment, then:

FAST CUTS: he turns keys in ignition, RPMs rev up, pedal to 
the metal, car takes off, VALET jolts back in his seat.

EXT. SUBURBAN NEIGHBORHOOD - DAY

An empty suburban street. In the distance, we hear CAR TIRES 
SQUEALING and a POWERFUL ENGINE REVVING. Then:

The NICE CAR appears around the corner and approaches CAM.

CAM PULLS OUT, revealing in the FOREGROUND the legs of a CUTE 
GIRL in a mini-skirt.

The Valet pulls up next to her, his hair blown back. He lifts 
up his sunglasses.

VALET
(trying to act cool)

Hey.

REVERSE: we see the CUTE GIRL, she is an hard-to-impress 
Aubrey Plaza type. She chews gum, blows a bubble, which POPS.

VALET (CONT’D)
Get in.

Valet puts on sunglasses. The girl shrugs and hops in.

CUTE GIRL
(fixing makeup in mirror)

Didn’t know you drove a Benz.



VALET
(out of corner of his eye)

Oh this? I’ve got 10 of these.

Valet takes off, but as soon as he does he gets a text on his 
phone which reads: “Dude get back here! The drivers coming!”

Valet screeches to a stop. He tries to hide his panic.

VALET (CONT’D)
Sorry, I have to go get a... 
carwash. But we could do this again- 
next time- if you wanted.

Cute Girl smiles at his ineptness and writes down her number 
on a GUM WRAPPER and puts it on the dash.

CUTE GIRL
Call me.

She kisses him on the cheek. He blushes.

As she gets out he puts the sunglasses back on and drives 
off. She notices the “VALET” on the back of his shirt and her 
expression changes.

EXT. VALET STATION - DAY

The driver inside a glass door waves bye to someone inside. 
We hear the MERCEDES SCREECHING UP. Just as the driver turns 
around and exits the doors the Mercedes is in place.

Everything seems normal. Valet gives the driver the keys.

The driver gets in and valet takes a sigh of relief.

Then, the Driver sees the number the girl has given him and 
holds it out. The Valet holds his breath.

DRIVER
I think you forgot this.

The driver winks at him as if to say “I know what you did.”

DRIVER (CONT’D)
Nice job, kid.

The VALET can’t believe it. This guy is COOL.

An ATTRACTIVE WOMAN walks past the Valet and gets in the car 
next to the driver. She smiles at him flirtatiously.

They take off and the Valet watches them go.
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